
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47775  Olympia, Washington 98504-7775  (360) 407-6300 

711 for Washington Relay Service  Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341 

July 21, 2020 

Emmett Boyle 

Silver Could Inn 

103 118th Avenue Southeast, Suite 300 

Bellevue, WA  98005 

Re: Application for Renewal of National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) 

Wastewater Discharge Permit Number WA0041084, Silver Cloud Inn 

Dear Emmett Boyle: 

Chapter 173-220 of the Washington Administrative Code (WAC) requires a Permittee to file an 

application for replacement.   

Your NPDES Waste Discharge Permit No. WA0041084 expired on January 31, 2019.  We are, therefore, 

enclosing a new waste discharge permit application.  An electronic copy of the application may be 

downloaded by going to the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) website  

https://www.epa.gov/npdes/npdes-applications-and-forms.  Please complete the application and return it no 

later than August 21, 2020, to: 

  Morgan Dorner 

  Permit Administrator 

  Department of Ecology 

  Southwest Regional Office 

  PO Box 47775 

  Olympia, WA  98504-7775 

Your permit application is a matter of public record.  When the Department of Ecology (Ecology) decides 

to proceed with re-issuance of your permit, a public notice of application will be issued to a newspaper of 

local circulation.  This will allow the public to comment on Ecology's decision regarding your permit. 

NPDES regulations require the submission of sludge information with the re-application for an NPDES 

permit.  The following information is required to determine if additional pretreatment measures are 

required:  

1. The most recent five years of sludge monitoring data for pollutants listed in 40 Code of Federal 

Regulations (CFR) 503.13 tables 1 and 3. 

2. The quality necessary to meet the chosen use and disposal procedures at the facility (i.e., which 

tables; 1 or 3 of 40 CFR 503.13 are applicable). 

https://www.epa.gov/npdes/npdes-applications-and-forms
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If you have any questions, please contact John Diamant at john.diamant@ecy.wa.gov, or by phone at 360-

407-6289. 

Sincerely, 

Carey Cholski 

Permit Administrator 

Water Quality Program 

Southwest Regional Office 

CC(0041084) 

Enclosure 

SENT VIA EMAIL DUE TO COVID-19 



From: Cholski, Carey (ECY)
To: emmettb@silvercloud.com
Cc: Diamant, John (ECY); Dorner, Morgan (ECY)
Subject: Silver Cloud Inn Application for Permit Renewal
Date: Tuesday, July 21, 2020 1:45:37 PM
Attachments: Silver Cloud Inn - WA0041084 - Application for Permit Renewal - 7-21-20.pdf

This letter is being sent electronically due to COVID-19.
 
Your permit has been expired since 2019 without a renewal application being
received by the Department of Ecology.  Please go to the following link and fill
out the appropriate application forms.
 
https://www.epa.gov/npdes/npdes-applications-and-forms
 
Thank you
 
 
Carey Cholski
Permit Administrator
Southwest Regional Office
carey.cholski@ecy.wa.gov

       
 

mailto:CGRU461@ECY.WA.GOV
mailto:emmettb@silvercloud.com
mailto:JDIA461@ECY.WA.GOV
mailto:modo461@ECY.WA.GOV
https://www.epa.gov/npdes/npdes-applications-and-forms
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If you have any questions, please contact John Diamant at john.diamant@ecy.wa.gov, or by phone at 360-


407-6289. 


Sincerely, 


Carey Cholski 


Permit Administrator 


Water Quality Program 


Southwest Regional Office 


CC(0041084) 


Enclosure 


SENT VIA EMAIL DUE TO COVID-19 






